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Dear Mr. Lyons,

Thank you for your appearances before the Boardof Ethics to address your
request for an Advisory Opinion regarding a desire to seek employment as a district-wide
project coordinator with AFB Construction, a private company currentlyunder a contract
with the city granted by the Boardof Education("BOEd"), of which you were a board
member.

As you are aware, § 19-13 of the city's Code of Ethics places limits on the
"Subsequent employment"of officers and employees of the city, including elected
members of the BOEd, in an effort to preventeither the appearance or actual use of one's
position of public trust for personal enrichment, especially at the expense of city tax
payers. Section 19-13 states that an individual who has served as an officer or employee
[of the City of Stamford] shall not:

A) Assist any person, other than the city, in any matter in which said
individual participated personally and substantially during his or her
service with the city.

B) Within one (1) year after termination of his or her service, assist any
person, other than the city, in any matter that was pending before the
agency in which he or she was employed; or appear before the agency in
which he or she was a member or employed, or assist any other person to
make such an appearance.

Your potential employmentas a District-Wide Project Coordinator by AFB
Construction under a contract approved and overseen by the BOEd would pose no
violation of paragraph A of thissection. Paragraph A would preclude you from assisting
in matters that you "personallyand substantially" participated in while a member of the










